
 

April 26, 2022 
 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairwoman 
House Appropriations Committee 
H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

The Honorable Kay Granger 
Ranking Member 
House Appropriations Committee 
H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger, 
 
I am requesting funding for Weber Housing Authority Land Acquisition in fiscal year 2023.  
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is Weber Housing Authority, located at 237 26th St. 
E220 Ogden, UT 84401.   
 
The funding would be used for Weber Housing Authority to acquire an additional parcel of land 
to commence phase 2 of an affordable housing project in Ogden, Utah, which will provide 
housing to 60 low-income individuals. It is a valuable use of taxpayer funds because this project 
will help homeless individuals who are vulnerable to the precarious housing market in Utah. A 
prominent local homeless shelter, Lantern House, has expressed that they are struggling with bed 
availability due to growing demand. Access to decent, affordable housing provides households 
with critical stability and lowers the risk of vulnerable households continuing this destructive 
cycle. 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Blake Moore 
Member of Congress 


